SEWER AND WATER COMMISSION MEETING

BERLIN, WISCONSIN

June 22, 2022
Roethel called the meeting to order at 4:30 P.M.   Present – Commissioners Bending, Beard, Roethel, and Youngbauer.  Absent – Dewhurst.
Also, present was staff members Supt. Malnory and Jennifer Langham.
The next item on the agenda was public appearances/correspondence.  We had no other public appearances or correspondence.
The next item on the agenda was approval of minutes from the May 25, 2022 Meeting.  Youngbauer moved to approve the minutes of the May 25, 2022 Meeting. Bending seconded the motion, which was carried by voice vote. 
The next item on the agenda was the approval of financials for May 2022.  Bending moved to approve the vouchers between #16122 through #16149.  Beard seconded the motion, which was carried by voice vote. 
The next item on the agenda was discussion only on Water Street Project. Malnory stated that all castings have been inspected, with a few to be replaced this week and that we should have the final bill for the black top coat by July 27, 2022.

The next item on the agenda was discussion only on materials for projects and maintenance. Malnory mentioned the rising costs along with longer wait time on parts and service.  Also noted was that the Mound Street Project is over the original budgeted amount. Malnory will present the new costs on the project to determine if we can still do this project.
The next item on the agenda was the superintendent report.  
· Hydrant Flushing – Will be taking place July 5, 2022 – July 29, 2022. 
· Jetting – We are currently jetting and having some issues with the jet, but it should be resolved soon. Flushing and jetting will have longer time frames due to no summer help.

· Digester Building – Strand is still working on a proposal for the gas mixing and piping for the digester.

· Lead Service Lines – Everything ready to go on our end.  We are still working on service inventory by appointment and are waiting on contractor to start. 

The next item on the agenda was Old Business.  Of which, we had none.

The next item on the agenda was New Business.  Of which, we had none. 

Next meeting was set to July 27th at 4:30 pm.

At 4:44 pm, motion to adjourn made by Youngbauer with a second by Beard. Motion carried by voice vote. 

Jennifer Langham

Secretary

